‘ Welcome to the Ladybug room ‘

Dear Families and Friends,

We are glad that you are here...

We would like to extend a warm welcome to all families. The Ladybug
Room staff is really excited about Spring Term and about getting to know our
new children, and families! And we are so excited to be back in person! We
want to provide some information to make the transition as enjoyable and
smooth as possible.

Infroductions

As you may already know, PCC CDC is a lab school. The staff in the room
includes the Mentor Teacher Julia Austin and Child Development Specialist
Kryssia Gomez de Chicas. Jennifer Vernon will be the faculty supervising
instructor this term that will be in the classroom observing practicum students at
varying times. Each term we will have practicum students in the lab throughout
the week.

Classroom Information

In the Ladybug room we believe infants should be allowed to follow their
own schedule. Due to this, we do not have a set daily schedule, but rather an
idea of the different activities and routines we will do throughout the day. Once
we meet with you and get to know your child, we will have an idea of your
child’s individual routine and can follow that each day. We keep a routine so
that children have consistency but it is flexible and will not always follow exact
times. There are many learning opportunities for us at PCC and we often go for
walks around campus to explore. We will keep you updated as to our plans! If
you ever arrive to pick up your child while we are out and about, we will post a
sign on the classroom door as to our whereabouts as well as the classroom cell
number, so that you can reach us.

Additional Information

1. We open at 7:30am and close at 4:000m Monday - Friday.



2. Please sign your child in and out each day and include a contact number
where you can be reached. We also ask that you fill out a little information
about your child’s day up to the point they arrive at the CDC, letting us
know the last time they slept and ate so that we know when they might
be hungry or tired in the future.

3. We provide a morning breakfast and afternoon snack. Menu is posted on
the parent information board. If you would prefer, you may provide your
own food. Please be aware that we would like your child to have eaten a
food at least once at home before we serve it to them at the CDC, that
way if they have any reaction they are in the safety of their own home.
We provide Kirkland brand formula or you may bring your own.

4. You will need to provide lunch for your child. Please label every item with
your child’s name.

5. Please bring spare clothes and label them with your child’s name.

6. Please bring diapers for your child. We provide Kirkland brand baby wipes.

7. We will need the orange/pink information sheet along with the yellow
emergency contact form before your child begins school.

8. Nap time is on an as needed basis for infants. We try to adhere to their
home schedule, but we also allow the children to sleep when they are
tired, but if they are not we won't force them.

9. We provide cribs, sheets and sleep sacks for your child during rest time.
State licensing requires that all children under 12 months sleep in a crib
with only a sleep sack, a pacifier and nothing else (these are optional).
We realize that many children sleep with blankets at home and it may be
an adjustment for them to sleep without one. We will do everything we
can to support them in this transition. Children 12 months and older may
sleep with a blanket. We have blankets available or you may bring one
from home.

10. As part of our accreditation, you will be asked to complete an ASQ survey
to be filled out at home with your child. Enjoy this time to get to know
your child better. If you have questions or need help filling out the survey
we are more than happy to support you.

WASHING HANDS: Hand washing is one of the best ways to help keep our
community healthy, and reduce illness. We ask that all persons entering our
center wash hands with soap and water. To support this effort, we sterilize all
toys, bedding, and dress up items. We also store the children’s bedding
separately and wash on a weekly basis or when soiled.



ALLERGIES: We do have some food allergies in our classroom including peanuts,
free nuts, and chia seeds. To avoid any potential reactions, we ask that you
please not bring any of these foods into the classroom. We hope you
understand that the safety of everyone is our main priority.

Communication

We value open communication between the center and families. Please feel
free to contact us at any time with questions or concerns that you may have.
We have an open door policy and welcome parents to come visit at any time.
You do not need to let us know ahead of time. We would love your
participation in any way that is convenient for you. Visiting for lunch, reading a
book or sharing something special from your home culture are some wonderful
ways to connect with your child at school.

PHONE- Classroom number- (971) 722-8028
Center Main Office- (971) 722-4424

EMAIL- julia.austin@pcc.edu  kryssia.gomezdechicas@pcc.edu

We look forward to working together with you and your child!!!
Sincerely,
Julia, Kryssia, students, and staff
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